
 

 

January 12, 2021 

 

Mr. Kia Mortazavi 

Executive Director, Planning 

Orange County Transportation Authority 

550 South Main Street 

Orange, CA 92863-1584 

 

Dear Mr. Mortazavi, 

 

The City of Orange is in receipt of your letter of December 7, 2020 concerning the temporary 

closure of Glassell Street for purposes of outdoor dining.  The City concurs with the conditions 

of that letter relative to the continuation of the closure and the eventual re-opening of the street. 

 

We appreciate the cooperation of OCTA in response to these unprecedented circumstances.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at ccash@cityoforange.org 

or (714)744-5545. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Christopher S. Cash 

Public Works Director 
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ATTACHMENT A



 
 
December 7, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Christopher S. Cash, PE 
Public Works Director 
City of Orange 
300 E. Chapman Avenue 
Orange, CA 92866 
 
RE:  Master Plan of Arterial Highways – Glassell Street Letter Agreement 
 
Dear Mr. Cash: 
 

This letter agreement responds to the City of Orange (City) letter, dated  
November 25, 2020, regarding temporary closure of Glassell Street, an  
Orange County Master Plan of Arterial Highways (MPAH) facility, between 
Almond Avenue and Maple Avenue. The Orange County Transportation  
Authority (OCTA) understands local jurisdictions are trying to minimize impacts 
on local businesses while responding to state coronavirsus (COVID-19) 
directives. To accommodate such an effort by the City, and in light of significant 
lower traffic volumes, OCTA determined that the temporary closure of  
Glassell Street between Almond Avenue and Maple Avenue will not result in a 
finding of non-conformity with the MPAH under the following conditions: 
 

• The City’s General Plan shall remain consistent with MPAH classifications. 

• As the City Council periodically reviews the temporary Glassell Street 
closure, City staff shall notify OCTA of any status changes. 

• The City shall act to restore pre-COVID-19 traffic operations on  
Glassell Street at the end of the current public health emergency or when 
the City Council ceases closure of the facility, whichever occurs first.  

 

Thank you for coordinating with OCTA and please provide a letter of concurrence 
agreeable to these terms. If you have any questions, please contact  
Stephanie Chhan, Transportation Analyst, at schhan@octa.net or (714) 560-5572.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Kia Mortazavi 
Executive Director, Planning 
 

KM:sc 
 

c:   Stephanie Chhan, OCTA 
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